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Strength And Spirit On Show At The Next Level Fitness Race 
The fitness community came together in force on 
Saturday 27th for the highly anticipated Next 
Level Fitness Race, a unique event that challenged 

determination in a fun and supportive atmosphere.
Held at the TET Stadium and Events Centre, the race drew 
athletes from around the country of all fitness levels from first-
time challengers to seasoned competitors who were eager to 
put their training to the test. With a mix of running, strength 
stations, and high-energy team spirit, the event showcased not 
just physical ability but also camaraderie and resilience.
Spectators lined the course to cheer on family and friends, 

welcoming vibe, with competitors encouraging each other along the way, regardless of whether they were chasing a 
personal best or simply looking to complete the challenge. Event organiser Dane Ladbrook praised the turnout and 

about creating memories and building a stronger, healthier 

The Next Level Fitness Race has quickly become a highlight on 
the local calendar, and after the success of Saturdays event, 
Dane has already hinted at plans to bring it back even bigger 
next year.

Above: Competitors Kasey Bunn, Ruby Smith, Nicole 
Honeyfield and Jendi Ward Right: Finisher medal

Right Top and Bottom: the Fitness Race in action
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Editors Comments

(Mike Davey)

The start of Daylight Saving seems to have kickstarted a flurry of events, sports and 
shows. There is never a shortage of things to do or see, and as a community, we 
consistently punch well above our weight for any activity. Whether it's a local 

everyone. So make the most of the longer evenings. Get out, get involved, and 

region, now is the time to vote. Your voice matters, and your vote helps shape the 
future of our community.

Phillippa Peters for the Moa Mail

Above: Mike Davey (Chair TET), Peter McDonald (TET Trustee), Rooesh Rajan (CEO 
Marinoto), Grant Hasell (TET GM), Andy Anderson (Trustee Marinoto), Denise Loveridge 

(Chair Marinoto), Peter Ayles, Bettinia Banninik, Marian Valintine, Dorothy Horwell  
(Trustees Marinoto) 

$2 million dollars the TET Trust granted last month.
Mike Davey Chair of TET Trust said the grant allowed Marinoto to 

carry on the excellent work of caring for our elderly in the Inglewood district.
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On Sunday 21st September 2025, LifeGate Church 
acknowledged and celebrated the 25 years of Pastor 

Kevin and Penny Dixon serving as leaders of LifeGate Church, 
formerly known as Inglewood Apostolic Church. The Dixons 
are well known in the Inglewood area, with Penny having been a 

teacher at Inglewood 
High School for many 

i n v o l v e m e n t  i n 
various things around 
the area, such as the 

Inglewood, so they have just kept on with what they were called to do 

every minute of it. The biggest challenge and change of all was the 
inevitable demolition of the 27 Cutfield Street building in 2021 and 
moving indefinitely to the Mamaku Centre, which we currently lease. But 

up often from people at the 25 years Celebration was faithfulness and 
Kevin and Penny certainly display that, along with their servant hearts, 
friendliness and love for everyone, not just their own church flock. 
LifeGate church folk organised a shared lunch after the Sunday Service, 
with all the other Inglewood churches invited. There was a reel of photos 
spanning the 25 years on the big screen, along with a keepsake book for 
the Dixons that attendees were invited to record memories and 
messages in. A lovely celebration enjoyed by everyone there, to mark a 
huge milestone. Congratulations Kevin and Penny on your 25 years of 
service to LifeGate Church!

25 Years of Leading Lifegate Church 

Ratapiko School News
(Whaea Vix Greening Winiata)

Ng Hua o te Whenua Kapa Haka Group 
from Ratapiko School showcase their 

hard work at Inglewood High School on Thursday 18th

September. We were proud to be amongst all the 
schools that had participated on the day.

Merv The Handyman
Looks At All Jobs
Fencing and Decking

New Guttering
Guttering Cleaning/Repairs

Small Plumbing Jobs
Pruning of Trees
Concrete Jobs
Landscaping

Facebook - Merv The Handyman
Also Available Mulcher 

Wood Splitter
Two Ton Tip Truck, which comes with 

Two Awesome Guys

Merv 027 481 1882 

Above: Kevin and Penny

A Spark of Enterprise at Phoenix Testing (Vida Harkness)
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Despite the relentless rain dampening the streets of Inglewood, a 
spirited group gathered at Phoenix Testing garage on Wednesday 
evening for the latest Inglewood First Trust IA5 event. Though smaller 

in number than usual, the energy in the room was anything but subdued.
Phoenix Testing, found at 10 Tarata Road, welcomed attendees who were treated 
to an inspiring glimpse into the entrepreneurial journey of Nathan and Salena 
Gillespie, whose hard work and passion have breathed new life into the local 
business scene. Frustrated by long delays at traditional COF testing stations, 
Nathan took matters into his own hands - literally. He launched Phoenix Testing, a 
business built on grit, determination, and a vision for faster, more reliable service. 

fitting: a symbol of rebirth after his time in the logging truck industry. Phoenix 
- big and 

small!

bustling food trucks that have become a familiar sight at rugby matches, motocross events, and community 
gatherings. Her catering for the IA5 was met with glowing praise, and the delicious nibbles she served at the start 
of the evening were a delightful bonus. Marie Pearce, Chairperson of Inglewood First Trust, wrapped up the 
evening with a roundup of upcoming community events: Hanging basket changeover 17/18 October. The One 
Man Skiffle Machine at Fern Lodge 10 October Need to book at: reimaginefestival.co.nz. October IA5 hosted 
by Govett Quilliam 29 October. Christmas Dinner at Inglewood Club Wednesday 10 December. Mark your 
calendars, it would be wonderful to see you at any (or all!) of these events.

Above: Nathan Gillespie

Above: The Phoenix team with Nathan and Salena

A t h l e t i c s 
club nights 
are due to 

beg in  Wednesd ay  8 
October 2025 at 6.30pm at 
the TET Stadium on James 
Street. Athletics brings 
running,  jumping and 
throwing into a fun 
environment. There are 
races for the 1-6 year olds -
two running events usually done by 7.00pm. For those 7 years up, we run a four week rotational programme. Each 
week there is a short run, a jump, a throw, and sometimes a longer run or a walk. Skills can be enhanced by giving 
everything a go. We also offer weekend training sessions by arrangement. 
Athletics is run by a small committee. Many no longer have young children but dedicate their time so that our club 
keeps going. Club nights cannot run without parent help we will show you what to do. And if you are athletically 
inclined, or just want to give it a go yourself, we welcome that too.

programme will then begin where athletes accumulate points each club night. At the end of the season there are 
trophies for track events, for field events, for most improved, and lots of others.

found on there too. If the weather is bad, club night cancellations are posted on the Facebook page around 5.30pm 
on club night. See you at the track.

Colin George GIBBON 17.07.1943 04.07.2025 
Colin made a quiet, but huge, contribution to our Inglewood and Taranaki 
athletics community. His quiet enthusiasm, generous spirit, and deep kindness 
touched us all. An athlete, a committee member, an official, a coach, a mentor, a 
club patron over 40 years of dedication to our club. A foundation member of 

first all-weather Mondo athletic track, Colin was a true pillar of strength, 
compassion, and quiet leadership. Together with wife, Theresa, they received 
some prestigious recognition for their years of service to athletics. In 2023, Life 
Membership to Athletics Taranaki and Long Service Awards from the Taranaki 
Athletic Centre. This year, the Couples Volunteer Recognition Award at the 
Volunteering New Plymouth awards, and Colin was the inaugural recipient of the 
Kelvin Wackrow Trophy for Taranaki Athletics Volunteer of the Year. Colin gave 
his heart and soul to all events, with a calm, steady presence that grounded those 
around him. His warmth, patience, and belief in every child, created an 
environment where our young athletes could thrive, feel seen, and know they belonged. He believed deeply in 
inclusion, in giving every child a fair go. Coaching, and encouraging his own children and grandchildren and seeing 
their accomplishments filled him with joy. Although we head into this season without him, his memory will live on.  
We will be forever grateful for his contribution to all things athletics in Inglewood, Taranaki and beyond. 

Athletic News (Raewyn Grigg and Melissa Maw)
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Above: Prize giving 2025 - 6 and Under
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INGLEWOOD FIRST  TRUST  
CHRISTMAS LIGHTING      

COMPETITION

GREATEST LIGHTING SHOW 
THIS CHRISTMAS

LIGHT UP YOUR PROPERTY OR 
BUSINESS AND ENTER

DETAILS
CATEGORY ONE

INGLEWOOD PRIVATE PROPERTY
(INGLEWOOD TOWNSHIP)

CATEGORY TWO
INGLEWOOD BUSINESS

(INGLEWOOD TOWNSHIP)

PRIZES
FIRST $300, SECOND $200, THIRD $100 

EACH CATEGORY
LIGHTING DISPLAYS OPENS ON

13TH DECEMBER 2025
AND FINISHES 11TH JANUARY 2026

LIGHTS ON EVERY NIGHT
9.00PM - 11.00PM (SUBJECT TO WEATHER)

JUDGING
15TH DECEMBER - 19TH DECEMBER

WINNERS ANNOUNCED IN MOA MAIL ON THE 24TH OF DECEMBER
REGISTRATION OPENS

3RD NOVEMBER - CLOSES 21ST NOVEMBER
(YOU MUST REGISTER TO BE IN THE COMPETITION AND INCLUDED IN THE MAP)

REGISTRATIONS TO Inglewoodfirst@gmail.com
(please include your address phone number and category)

MAPS AVAILABLE AT FUN HO! TOYS FROM 1ST DECEMBER OR
ONLINE AT INGLEWOOD FIRST TRUST FACEBOOK PAGE

Do you know you can find an accredited Justice of the 
Peace right here at the Inglewood Library between 
10.00am and midday every Monday?

out or need a verified copy of a document, making an 
affidavit, or a statutory declaration, or witnessing a 

their time, the service is entirely free, always totally 
confidential and without any judgement whatsoever.

the main skills are helping people with empathy and 
respect and thinking on your feet as there are many 
different types of documents to navigate, some from 

Judiciary and undergo training to fulfil their role, and keep 
up to date with changes in legislation.
Stephanie, the Library Supervisor of Inglewood says this is 
a great free service to the local public. There are also Justice of the Peace Clinics in all the libraries around the 
district. Libraries are not the quiet places of solitude they used to be. There are lots of interesting and interactive 
activities going on. If your need is pressing and you cannot wait until a Monday morning, you can locate a local 
Justice in your area who are usually available to assist you. Go online to New Zealand Justice of the Peace 

contact details. For example put in Egmont Village or Inglewood as a location to see the full list. Pictured are Krys 
Beardman and John Sargeant who travel out from New Plymouth on the weekly roster. Janis Moore from Egmont 
Village and Linda Sherlock from Lepperton.   

We would also like 
to pay tribute to 
Mary Boekman who 
recently retired from 
being a Justice of the 
Peace.  Mary gave her 
tireless service for 25 
y e a r s  i n  t h e 
Inglewood library and 
community. We hope 
Mary is enjoying her 
retirement knowing 
the Justice of the 
Peace work is in good 
hands.

Justice of the Peace in the 
Inglewood Library (Janis Moore)
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Above: - Krys Beardman, John Sargent, Janis Moore and Linda Sherlock

On Tuesday  the 16th September we welcomed our District Governor 
Carol Green and her husband Nigel for our weekly dinner meeting at 
Rotary House. DG Carol outlined her 2025/26 programme and items she 

would like to see accomplished with help from all clubs in District 9440. Coming up on 
Inglewood Rotary Clubs fundraising calendar is the annual Coffee and Cake fundraiser 
for the Rotary International programme of End Polio Now.  
With much thanks to Noel and 
Rose King, they allow us to 
utilise their kitchen and 
outdoor deck during the 
Taranaki Fringe Garden Festival 
from 31st October until the 9th

on Maire Street. Rotary 
members are continuing to 
assist in the manning of the 
Kiosk at the Community Mini 
Putt and love meeting the 
visitors to town and locals that 

come for a game.
In December we will again have the Christmas Elves Sleigh 
of gifts in the Christmas Parade so now is the time to pick 
up bargains to give to children in our community that will 
not have a very bright Christmas otherwise. Our 30th

Annual Charity Car Show is already in the planning and the 
committee is committed to making this one bigger and 
better to celebrate this milestone. If you mark interested 
on our Facebook event page you will see any new 
information and exciting news immediately it is posted. If 
you are interested in volunteering on the day contact 
Gloria at Inglewood@rotary.co.nz same contact if you 
are interested in hearing more about your local Club.

Inglewood Club Update
(Nicole Moratti)

Inglewood Rotary News 
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Done $50

Above: President Donald McIntyre with D9940 
District Governor Carol Green

The Inglewood Club has an exciting line up 
of events to finish the year with a bang! 

While membership numbers are currently lower than 

committed to hosting fantastic activities for our local 
community. Memberships play a vital role in making 
these events possible, and we are always eager to 
welcome new members like you. 
We also want to thank everyone for their creative 
fundraising ideas, as your support helps us not only put 
on events but also make them flourish. Over the next 
three months we have plenty planned, including a Quiz 
Night on 3rd

School, a Halloween Disco on 17th October, a Gala Day 
on 22nd November, and all our much-loved Christmas 
celebrations to round out the year. 
We would love your help in spreading the word, filling 
the seats, and making every event a success. Thank you 
for being part of the Inglewood Club and we look 
forward to seeing you soon.
We would also like to clarify from the last advert that 
the club is available to host funerals, which we can 



Lions News (Wendy Otene)
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As Christmas fast approaches, Inglewood Lions Club is gearing up for the Christmas Parade, there is 
always Council processes to sign off on and better to get that out of the way early. This will be held on 
Saturday 13th December, usual start time of 12 noon. The theme is Classic Christmas, so get your 

thinking caps on and come up with an amazing float. Inglewood is always known for its amazing Parade and great 
turnout of spectators. A fine day has been ordered so we are good to go.

th November, so mark 
your Calendar and watch this space for more details closer to the time. It will be something to really look forward 
too, and as we get a lot of interest it is best to book as soon as you see the details come out in the Moa Mail. 
Unfortunately, Lion Nigel Smith lost his wife last month; Karen Smith was a big part of our club and will be very 
much missed. Karen helped out with the Cancer Society Lunch box programme that our club used to do; she quite 

after we had bagged up the fertiliser for the Annual Fertilizer drive as well as the BBQ we had after delivering the 
fertiliser. Our thoughts are with Nigel and his family as they adjust to life without Karen in it.
We all had a fun time Ten Pin bowling on Monday 22nd September followed up by dinner at the Cobb and Co.  
Lions is not all about doing projects, even though that is the main focus of Lions, we also enjoy having fun together, 
so it is always nice to go out and do something different. And a little healthy competition never hurt anyone lol. 
Graham Robinson was our sporting hero with a score of 134. 
The Maize Maze has been moved over the road onto the Eichstaedt Farm, we are very grateful that they are 
allowing us to lease this piece of land so that we can continue to raise money for our community. Watch this space 
for more 
details on 
when the 
Maize Maze 
will be open. If 
you would like 
to join Lions 
or come along 
to take a look 
at what we do 
please contact 
Graham on 
0211425920 
or Helen on 
0274191675.

Defibrillator (AED) 
Locations

Inglewood Golf Club (Lepper Road)
Inglewood Bowling Club (Miro Street)
Z Petrol Station (Rata Street)
TET Stadium (Elliot Street)
Police Station (Brookes Street)
Fire Station (Richmond Street)
Inglewood Medical Centre (Brown Street)
New World Supermarket (Matai Street)
Inglewood High School (Kelly Street)
Egmont Village Garage (Egmont Village)
Lepperton Bowling Club (Manutahi Road)
Tarata (The Croft)
Norfolk (Norfolk School)
Next Level Fitness Gym (Mamaku St)

SACRED HEART
PARISH  

INGLEWOOD

MASS TIMES

Tuesday 9.00am
Thursday 10.00am
Saturday 9.00am
(Every 1st, 3rd & 5th

Saturday)
Sunday 10.30am
Everyone welcome
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Builder 
Available
Decks, Fences, 

Steps
Landings

Boardwalks 
and more

Design and 
Build

Experienced
027 2489 193

Calvin

Coming Events
Please advise of your event
7567030 moamail@funho.com
Inglewood Heritage Exhibition
History of Moa Street
Mon - Fri 10.00am - 4.00pm
Sat/Sun and Public Holidays 
10.00am - 2.00pm
Durham Garden Circle
Meets the 2nd and 4th  Thurs 
of month. New members 
welcome. Janet 021 159 9927
St Pats School/Ing Club 
Inglewood Club
Fundraiser Quiz Night
Fri 3 Oct 7.00pm
Contact 027 315 0814
Ing Athletics Club Nights 
Starting Wed 8 October 
6.30pm TET
Ing Squash Club Triathlon 
Thurs 9 October start.
Pauline 027 315 6086
The One Man Skiffle Machine 
Fern Lodge
Fri 10 October
Book at reimaginefestival.co.nz
Ing Club Halloween Disco
Fri 17 October
Mt Egmont 4wd Club Pairs 
Event. Sat 18 October 9.00am 
start 300 lower Durham Road
Cash only
Tara Big Blues Banger Festival 
Sat 18 Oct 1.00 10.30pm 
Butlers Reef, akura 
www.eventfinda.co.nz
Taranaki Community Stadium 
Trust Celebrations
Zoe Hobbs Speaking
Sun 26 Oct - 2.00pm
TET Stadium

Lamplough Wayne Patrick
Died peacefully at Christchurch hospital on 

Friday 5th September. Aged 72.
Dear friend of Catherine. Dearly loved eldest 

son of Eva and the late Charlie.

Loved brother of Charlene and Gary, Martin and 
Tracey, Jamie and Sarah. Loved Uncle of Kyle 

Leuthart (dec), Hannah Leuthart, Lily Lamplough, 
Charlie Lamplough and Zoe Shepherd.

Rest in Peace Wayne

Update on Durham Garden Circle  
(Janet Francesco)
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Spring has definitely sprung and the grass is 
beginning to grow a bit faster. Daylight saving 
time is upon us again. The Durham Garden 

Circle kicked off Spring at our September monthly lunch, 
held at Columbus Coffee, Waiwhakaiho in Mega Mitre 10. 
The great turn out and festive atmosphere led to someone at 
a neighbouring table saying she wished she could belong to a 
group where people enjoyed themselves as much as us. Well, 
the good news is that you can! We meet for lunch on the 

second Thursday of the month at 11.30am and 
on the fourth Thursday of the month at 1.30pm 
for a garden related visit/s. We always welcome 
new members ($10.00/annum).

Kahuri nursery on Eltham Road. And our 

Garden Festival (the meeting day moves to a 
Friday). Five or six gardens will be visited and a 
lunch stop is organised. Car pooling is available. 
If you are interested in any of this phone Janet 
on 021 159 9927.
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